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(b) For a hearing you request under 
the provisions of this part, we will ap-
prove your request if we find that your 
request raises a substantial factual 
issue. 

(c) If we agree to hold a hearing, we 
will use the procedures specified in 40 
CFR part 1068, subpart G. 

[70 FR 40511, July 13, 2005] 

§ 1051.825 What reporting and record-
keeping requirements apply under 
this part? 

Under the Paperwork Reduction Act 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.), the Office of 
Management and Budget approves the 
reporting and recordkeeping specified 
in the applicable regulations. The fol-
lowing items illustrate the kind of re-
porting and recordkeeping we require 
for vehicles regulated under this part: 

(a) We specify the following require-
ments related to certification in this 
part 1051: 

(1) In §§ 1051.20 and 1051.25 we describe 
special provisions for manufacturers to 
certify recreational engines instead of 
vehicles. 

(2) [Reserved] 
(3) In § 1051.145 we include various re-

porting and recordkeeping require-
ments related to interim provisions. 

(4) In subpart C of this part we iden-
tify a wide range of information re-
quired to certify vehicles. 

(5) In §§ 1051.345 and 1051.350 we speci-
fy certain records related to produc-
tion-line testing. 

(6) [Reserved] 
(7) In § 1051.501 we specify information 

needs for establishing various changes 
to published vehicle-based test proce-
dures. 

(8) In subpart G of this part we iden-
tify several reporting and record-
keeping items for making demonstra-
tions and getting approval related to 
various special compliance provisions. 

(9) In §§ 1051.725, 1051.730, and 1051.735 
we specify certain records related to 
averaging, banking, and trading. 

(b) [Reserved] 
(c) We specify the following require-

ments related to testing in 40 CFR part 
1065: 

(1) In 40 CFR 1065.2 we give an over-
view of principles for reporting infor-
mation. 

(2) In 40 CFR 1065.10 and 1065.12 we 
specify information needs for estab-
lishing various changes to published 
engine-based test procedures. 

(3) In 40 CFR 1065.25 we establish 
basic guidelines for storing test infor-
mation. 

(4) In 40 CFR 1065.695 we identify data 
that may be appropriate for collecting 
during testing of in-use engines or ve-
hicles using portable analyzers. 

(d) We specify the following require-
ments related to the general compli-
ance provisions in 40 CFR part 1068: 

(1) In 40 CFR 1068.5 we establish a 
process for evaluating good engineer-
ing judgment related to testing and 
certification. 

(2) In 40 CFR 1068.25 we describe gen-
eral provisions related to sending and 
keeping information 

(3) In 40 CFR 1068.27 we require manu-
facturers to make engines or vehicles 
available for our testing or inspection 
if we make such a request. 

(4) In 40 CFR 1068.105 we require man-
ufacturers to keep certain records re-
lated to duplicate labels from engine 
manufacturers. 

(5) In 40 CFR 1068.120 we specify rec-
ordkeeping related to rebuilding en-
gines. 

(6) In 40 CFR part 1068, subpart C, we 
identify several reporting and record-
keeping items for making demonstra-
tions and getting approval related to 
various exemptions. 

(7) In 40 CFR part 1068, subpart D, we 
identify several reporting and record-
keeping items for making demonstra-
tions and getting approval related to 
importing engines or vehicles. 

(8) In 40 CFR 1068.450 and 1068.455 we 
specify certain records related to test-
ing production-line engines in a selec-
tive enforcement audit. 

(9) In 40 CFR 1068.501 we specify cer-
tain records related to investigating 
and reporting emission-related defects. 

(10) In 40 CFR 1068.525 and 1068.530 we 
specify certain records related to re-
calling nonconforming vehicles. 

[73 FR 59258, Oct. 8, 2008] 
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